TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION
SEPTEMBER 11, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Tomlinson, Spencer, Jorgensen and King
Absent:  Goossen
Others:  Briggs
Audience:  2

1.  Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.
2. Motion by Spencer to approve Agenda Content with additions was seconded and passed 6-0.  Add Item 7A. Next Month’s Meeting; remove Item 6. Discussion and possible action-ZBA Zoning Ordinance Amendment.
3. Correspondence, etc.  There were none.
4. Motion by Walworth to approve the Minutes of August 14, 2012 as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0, with King and Scott abstaining due to absence.
5. Concerns of the Public:  There were none.
6. Removed from Agenda.
7. A.   Village Zoning Maps: Maps were created after comments from last month’s meeting.  Grobbel wanted them on tonight’s agenda to make sure the Commission agreed with the interpretation.  Spencer voiced his support of the maps as currently drawn.  Tomlinson asked for clarification of Village Residential rather than R1.  The decision was not to change to R1 but to go with the Village Residential concept.  Also, the option to create a commercial activity in VR is limited to Village Business, as opposed to Commercial, and VB by right is a smaller sub set than Commercial.  King asked who has the right to request a change to their zoning, and the reply was anyone has the right to request, but granting the change could have issues such as spot zoning or key holing.  Jorgensen was pleased the large parcel in the N. East corner was left as VR rather than assigning it agricultural.
B.  Next month’s meeting will have the potential for at least 2 Public Hearings for Village Zoning and the ZBA
Amendment.  Responses from local agencies about the Land Use Plan draft should be received before the October meeting, and it was decided that it would be best to schedule a Public Hearing for the November meeting.  Also, if A-Ga-Ming submits a completed application by a certain date, would we be required to hold a Public Hearing next month?  Briggs felt we would not.  Agency review is first, and they have 10 working days to respond.  After that, Notices would have to go out. The timing for the Public Hearing would occur after an administratively complete application has been received.  Right now we are at the point where we are awaiting an application to be submitted to Mr. Briggs to determine if it is complete.  Incomplete items were previously itemized.
8.  Concerns of the Public:  There were none.
9. Concerns of the Commission:  Tomlinson promised the Definitions Amendment would get to the Board; he also mentioned weekly rentals by Leslie Lee, in violation of the Ordinance, and questioned whether Mr. Briggs had taken any action.  Mr. Spencer’s response was that it’s the Board’s responsibility to tell Mr. Briggs to enforce the Zoning Ordinance.  Also, A-Ga-Ming held another outing at the tent, which was allegedly a golf outing, which would be allowed, except the spot shown on the approved Site Plan for golf outings is behind the Club House, not in the tent.
10. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.


Kathy S. Windiate
Recording Secretary

